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                                                            SCCA minutes of meeting held at the Curtis 
          Mott Building, SUNY Cobleskill on Sept 24, 2015
                           Michael Zeh, SCCA Sec/Treas. called the meeting to order at 7:05with the pledge of 
                       allegiance with 34 in attendance. Clubs represented were Middleburgh Rod & Gun, Long
 Path North Hiking, NWTF Schoharie County Ridge Runners, Trout Unlimited, West Fulton Rod
 & Gun, Middleburgh Ridge Runners Snowmobile Club, Schoharie County Whitetails Unlimited, Cave Country Riders along with 20 students (14 girls) representing the TWS and AFS clubs at SUNNY Cobleskill.  Aug – Sept minutes were approved with a motion from Glen Patterson, seconded by Doug Handy. The treasurer’s report for September was approved with a motion from Mark Hotaling, seconded by Walter Zeh. There are a total of 18-22 clubs that are part of the SCCA. SCCA did attend the Wildlife Festival at NYPA on Saturday, September 26th 2015. Carl Stefanik, Glen Patterson and John Nesel represented the Association with Dave Wood and Doug Handy help setting up on Friday night. Students from TWS and AFS help taking turns helping at the booth during the day of the festival.  AFS brought a fish mount to display. Tri-folds were used instead of boards along with the quad-fold from DEC in Stanford. On Friday, October 2nd 10:00am – 2:00 pm the Gilboa School District sponsored the annual Career Day Event to educate kids about wildlife & sportsmanship.  SCCA provided an archery booth for the youth with Dave Wood, Doug Handy and Mark Hotaling representing SCCA.   
 Ben Casscles from SUNY Cobleskill (scholarship awardee) gave a power point presentation at the September meeting. His project was a survey for the past two years which he helped previous Fisheries Research students monitoring larval lake trout emergence at Bissel Point on Otsego Lake. He took over the project for his Fisheries Research course and plans to publicize this research. In the previous trapping season, himself and David Lucykanish found that they were not only looking at larval lake trout, but also larval lake whitefish. Lake Whitefish are historically significant species native to Otsego Lake worthy of rehabilitation efforts. Further research of spawning shoal compositions and networking with other experts in this field will aid in rehabilitation of Lake Trout in the Great Lakes region. It is his intension to collect enough data by the end of season to compose a poster to be presented at the New York State American Fisheries Society conference and the Northeast Natural History conference. He also intends to be published through the Oneonta biological field station, in part with David Lucykanish and Nicolas Sawick as his two main co-authors.  Ben was presented a check for $250 with a citation for the Dorwin Hamm Scholarship Award. 
At the next SCCA meeting Kenneth Bannister and Michael Soukup will be doing presentations earning a $250 Dorwin Hamm Scholarships each.  Also AFS will do a presentation on a trip to Portland, Oregon in August. Carl Stefanik made a motion for $300 to help cover expenses for the trip, seconded by Doug Handy. Motion was voted on and passed.        
Carl Stefanik reviewed the Hunter Safety Classes the local clubs provided. Women taking the courses has increased, some areas reporting 45% TO 50%. Out of the Kitchen and Into the Woods, Pink is the new Orange and the color has become popular as urban camo gear. There was an article in the Adirondack Daily Enterprise on 9/19/15. In the past two decades, a gender revolution has taken place across the United States, as the proportion of female hunters has surged, between 2003 & 2013, 43.5%. Hunting is no longer a considered exclusively a man’s world anymore and the sport is so much better for it. During the last four years there has been more women joining the hunting ranks than men. In the outdoors stores and hunting catalogs, nearly 30 percent of the hunting inventory is now designed for the female frame along with pink-fletched arrows for breast cancer awareness. Now female hunters can find compound bows with a draw length appropriate for shorter arms and shorter rifle stocks. There are also scent-masking shampoos and body sprays made for women. As a club we feel this is a good thing.  All of the SCCA Association clubs welcome women with open arms. We need them to support us politically as well as financially.     
Ray Zeh made a motion to donate $600 to SUNNY Cobleskill College TWS students who are going to the Annual Conference in Winnipeg, Manitoba – Canada, this year from October 17th – 24th. Carl Stefanik seconded this motion. SCCA membership voted and approved to donate $600 for this event to help support the 10 students going.

Mike Zeh reviewed the representation of SCCA to the NYSCC. A nomination from the floor was approved for John Nesel replacing Greg Warner. Membership voted and approved. John Hornauer will be the alternate delegate. 


SCCA membership reviewed the NYS DEC pheasant stocking for this fall. SCCA would like more notice when DEC is stocking so we can assist with the release. There are five release sites in Schoharie County. In Conesville – Bear Kill Rd & CCC Rd. off South Mountain. In Richmondville – Lape Rd. & Beards Hollow Rd. In the town of Schoharie – Sunnyside Rd to Deere Lane.  Ray Zeh made a motion to donate $400 to help with the cost of birds for the Youth Pheasant Hunts scheduled for September 26th on DEP Lands near Conesville on Bear Kill Rd. & Gilboa on Charcoal Rd.   Doug Handy seconded the motion. Motion was voted on and approved. Dewey Irving, President of the Conesville Rod & Gun Club and Mike Specht who provided the dogs, ran the event.  There were 11 youths at the first event and 13 at the second event. Dewey is also trying to get an event scheduled for Disabled Veterans (Wounded Warriors).
Region 4 - New York Fish & Wildlife Management Board: Harold Palmer is filling Dave McLean’s position as chairman.  Dave is recuperating from some health issues. Get well quick Dave, we need you.  
Pete Innes reported that Jerry Fraine retirement party went well. Jerry had 33 years with NYS DEC before retiring this past month. We will miss him. Pete’s hopes to back fill Jerry’s position soon. Pete reported that the moose which had been captured in Troy had to be put down because it had difficulty standing up after its swim back & forth across the Hudson River to Green Island. The moose was about 1 ½ years old. Another moose which was hit by a truck near Amsterdam on Rte. 67 was delivered to Marlow’s Meat Cutting located in Howes Cave where it was processed and delivered to the Food Pantries in Schoharie County.  Pete reported that the 18 employees hired to work in the Wildlife Management Areas, clear cutting to create habitat for wildlife is moving along. Their goal of a 10% area across the state is quite a task. He reported on several projects in Region 4 including the Looking Glass Pond located on Rossman Hill in Schoharie County.  The spillway has been repaired along with replacing the fishing platforms improving fishing access. New parking lots along with a hand-capped access trail about a half mile long going part way around the pond. The restocking will be done in the spring of 2016. DEC has asked the local Sporting clubs for donations to help stock fish. West Fulton Rod & Gun Club has approved $300 along with SCCA approving $200.  Pete reported on the work done at Goodyear Lake, near Milford, another car-top boat launch. He reported that the Kaaterskill Falls Hiking trail will be completed this fall. An update is making improvements adding a spur trail with a stone staircase to give access beyond the current trail’s end, and also adding more safety features.  The boat launch at Thompson Lake will have a 35 HP restriction and will be delayed until next year. He reported that Senator Seward had contacted NYS DEC concerning the access issue with Hudson Pond located on the east side of I-88 near Worchester. He was told that DEC does not control this land, NYS DOT owns it. Because of the expense of a slowing down lane and a start- up lane this work has never been done. 
Mike Clark reported that the bobcat permits will be sent out in a few weeks. The parking lot at Cobleskill Holding Pond is on schedule for late next year. Gateway to the Mallet Pond access is normally locked. Keys are available for handicapped access use at Stanford DEC office. Dec sold off over 2 million Board Feet of lumber on state land near Mallet Pond. 

Chris Van Maaren reported that the Bear reporting system was down for a short time, only a small population of Eastern Cottontail rabbits in Region 4, 1900 Tiger Muskies have been stocked in Canadarago Lake, completed a fish survey on Gilbert Lake – was stocked with Rainbow Trout, another survey will be done through the ice. Surveys have been done on lots of water areas in Albany & Rensselaer Counties. DEC Regulation Cycle is back on the website for review – 2017 regulations designed by the DEC Department will be reviewed in Dec/Jan time frame. Youth pheasant hunt is being allowed again this fall. Region 4 has a new Supervisor, ECO Captain Caifa. Chris also reported that there will be another ECO/Forest Ranger Academy starting up in January 2016. Next Region 4 FWMB meeting will be held on November 18th @ 6:30 PM at Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club or the Middleburgh Village Pasta Grill located on Main Street (Watch for e-mail notice).
 (SCOPE) Shooters’ Committee On Political Education:  The next Scope meeting will be held on October 15th @ the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club @ 7 PM. Scope did have a booth at the Cobleskill Fair handing out information and selling hats, posters, glasses, and other items. Contact information is Stephen J. Aldstadt, President of the NYS SCOPE Chapter – SAldstadt@SCOPEny.org 716-846-5448.  
NYS DEC: Bobcat Hunting Seasons - To hunt bobcat in the "Harvest Expansion Area" (area highlighted in blue on the map), which includes WMUs 3R, 3S, 4A, 4F, 4O, 5R, 6R, 6S, 7S, 8T, 8W, 8X, 8Y, 9J, 9K, 9M, 9N, 9P, 9R, 9S, 9T, 9W, 9X and 9Y, you must do the following:

 1. Obtain a free bobcat harvest expansion area permit from a Regional Bureau of Wildlife office (see below).

 2. Comply with all conditions stated on the permit. All regulations associated with furbearer hunting and trapping apply.

 3. Maintain and submit a hunting/trapping activity log; this will be provided by DEC when you receive your permit. Completed hunting/trapping activity logs, even if you did not hunt or trap, must be submitted by November 30th.

 4. Submit the skull or lower jaw of all harvested bobcats at the time of pelt sealing.

 5. The season in the Harvest Expansion Area will open on October 25th and close November 20th, 2015. All bobcats taken in the Harvest Expansion Area must be pelt sealed by November 30th.

If you take a bobcat anywhere in New York State it must be tagged and sealed.

NYSCC: Elections saw all current officers re-seated with the exception of Secretary. Mike Jennings from Saratoga County stepped up to the Secretary position. Resolutions chair Stephen Wowelko helped ensure a smooth-running resolution session; see his report elsewhere in this issue.

Once again we were privileged to have Acting Commissioner Marc Gerstman leading the DEC annual report with Doug Stang and Steve Hurst reporting for the Division of Fish and Wildlife. Director of Law Enforcement, Joseph Schneider, gave his Division’s presentation. Acting Commissioner Gerstman acknowledged the positive contributions of the NYSCC and offered opportunities for discussion. The most important Legislation Bill this year needs our support. There is a bill (A8358) that has been introduced by Assemblywoman Aileen Gunther (D-Forestburgh) that seeks to remove unnecessary restrictions on the types of weapons that those over 12 years of age may use and the type of game they may pursue. Interestingly, her district represents Orange and Sullivan counties, just north of the New York metropolitan area. A matching bill in the Senate (S5434) has been introduced by Senator Joseph Griffo (R-Rome), in the center of upstate New York’s Southern Zone.

These bills will go nowhere if there is not a grassroots swelling of support. Therefore, it behooves us to have every sportsman, club and federation communicating to their legislators by personal contact … not only by letters and emails, but also face-to-face discussions. The council is also asking for our support to oppose legislation to allow felons to sell hunting licenses. NYS DEC is in favor while the NYSCC is opposed. There is a comment period 2015 Resolutions which will be voted on at the September meeting. 2015 Convention: 18-20 September; Plan on joining us for our Fall Convention at the OnCenter in Syracuse. Website is NYSCC.com
Friends at Minekill & Shaul’s Park: Don't miss this overlook for a stunning waterfall view. Right off the highway, turn into Mine Kill state park, park in the lot, and if you don't want to really hike, just walk. On Sept. 26 - B-G Wildlife Festival, 10 a.m. - 5 p.m. will be held at the Blenheim/Gilboa Visitor’s Center. Information for event please call us at 800-724-0309.   
West Fulton Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held at the West Fulton Firehouse on the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 7:00PM. For more information call President Aaron Hamm @ 827-6881. 
Cave Country Riders Inc.: Snowmobile Club - Meetings are held at the Eagles on Legion Drive in Cobleskill, the 2nd Thursday of every month @ 7:00 pm. From October - March. POC is Terry Bradt 518-234-7331.  
Jeep Club: Meetings are 7:30pm on the second Thursday of every month, summer meetings at the Club property, and winter meetings at Stella Motors in Cobleskill. POC: Terry Keller - 234-3004. 
Middleburgh Ridge Runner’s Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held on 2nd Wednesday from Oct – April. @ Pasta Grill in Middleburgh. For more information call 518-285-6473 or 518-295-8554.

Schoharie County Pistol League: League will start up again this fall POC – Dick Shaul 528-827-4687, Jim Hilt 607-538-9603, and Hank Mulbury 518-296-8492. Shooters welcome. There are four teams, shooting at three different clubs. 
Summit Sno Riders: The next club meeting will be held in the fall. For information contact - info@summitsnoriders.com  Donna Rivenburg 287-1961. Club Meeting - 7pm Meeting locations are at the end of Bear Gulch Rd, Summit Conservation Club 109 Club Road  Summit, NY 12175, phone 518-287-1710 third Monday of each month
Coby Fish & Game Club:  The next club meeting will be scheduled and advertised in the SCCA newsletter. The club is planning on stocking $600 worth of tiger trout in the Cobleskill Holding Pond during the month of each May. 
Conesville Rod & Gun Club:  Meetings are held at the old Conesville Fire house. Dewy Irving requested $400 to help pay for pheasants for the two youth hunts and a special hunt for World War 2 Veterans. DEP now owns 26% of town lands. To be a member you must live in the town of Conesville. POC - call Dewey Irving @ 607-588-6978.  
SUNY Cobleskill College; The Ducks Unlimited Chapter from SUNY Cobleskill is having their annual event on November 19th at the Cobleskill Elks Lodge 2040. Doors opens at 6:00 pm, Students $25 & non-students $35. POC is Joseph Soccio  e-mail soccioj502@cobleskill.edu  (315-406-4365) or  Linda Angell (langell@sccapinc.org) Tickets can be purchased on-line through Ducks Unlimited.  http://www.ducks.org/new-york/events/40017/cobleskill-mohawk-valley-waterfowl-sportsmans-night-out  On-line tickets available until 11/18/15. 

TWS has their Annual Conference in Winnipeg, Manitoba this year from October 17th – 24th. SCCA has approved to donate $600 for this event to help support the 10 students going.   
Schoharie County Ridge Runners (NWTF) -The chapter is working with the Eddy Eagle program and will offer program to all local school districts free. A NWTF BB gun shooting booth was set up next to the SCCA fair booth for youth shooting for practice target shooting during the whole fair event. It was a big hit with the youth plus gave us a chance to promote gun safety.  Dave Hendrick, phone: (518) 657-1787.  POC: Liz & Don Reinhart 518-673-3965.   
 Summit Conservation Club: Club meetings are held on the third Monday @ 7 PM of each month. Summit Conservation Club, 109 Club Road, Summit NY, 12175 - #518-287-1710.      

Schoharie Valley Trappers: Another trapper class was held on September 26th @ the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club. The class sign up was through the DEC website. The class was full with a waiting list. Some of those who signed up did not show up.  POC is Kenny Hellijas: klhellijas@hotmail.com  518-234-3715  

Richmondville Fish & Game Club: Monthly meetings are the first Monday of each month at either the Richmondville Municipal Building or club property located on High View Rd.   
Schoharie Co. Chapter of Trout Unlimited: The college club is meeting on the second Monday of each month in the new building, Center for Agricultural Resource, room 002.  Clear Water Chapter meeting held 3rd Monday of each month at the Albany Ramada located on Watervliet Ave. Ext. off Exit 5 of I-90 (Everett Road).  Clearwater Chapter of TU PO Box 9686 Schenectady, NY 12309. 
Whitetails Unlimited: The next meeting will be in April 2016 at Earl Berg’s house on Cripplebush Rd. for accepting nominations for new officers. At the  September 27th banquet at Best Western we had 110 adults with 5 junior’s member attending. The big winners of the Hunter’s raffle (.270 caliber rifle w/scope) and the Keyring raffle (Mathews Bow w/.22 Caliber rifle) went to one table. Talk about luck.  The food was great and everyone seem to have a good time.  A big thank you to Nancy Nirschl and Dawn Skowfoe for keeping track of the bidders and doing all the paper work. Earl Berg did another outstanding job of Auctioneering.  Noah Sherwood and Ben Nirschl worked very hard getting the auction items up where everyone could see them. John Bloomer was presented a plague making him a member of the Whitetails Unlimited Hall of Fame from the National Headquarters in Wisconsin.  The Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited has donated another 50 Caliber Black Powder Gun to the Schoharie County Venison Donation Program and also another 50 Caliber Black Powder Rifle to SCCA for their 2016 Kayak Raffle held at the end of the Schoharie County Fair in Cobleskill.  The Chapter will sponsor another $250 Dorwin Hamm Scholarship to one of the SUNNY Cobleskill students this fall for a project selected by Kevin Berner.  1-YEAR ASSOCIATE MEMBERSHIP - This category of membership is for 16-year-olds and up. As a member you will receive a membership card, special color decal and a one-year subscription to the quarterly Whitetails Unlimited Magazine. The annual dues are $25.Junior Memberships are $10.00 (15 years and younger) National website:  www.whitetailsunlimited.com        
Long Path North Hiking Club: The membership is now at 171. The elections were held at the annual meeting on Sept. 5th replacing two BODs. Looking at possibly replacing a bridge heading over toward Nickerson Camp Park on NYPA property if funding is available. Looking into a NYPA Grant Application. Next meeting on November 12th, 6 PM @ Schoharie Library. All dues are due for 2016. There are two lean-tos which need roof repairs on the Schoharie County loop. Here is a schedule for hikes this fall/winter. Oct 17 Long Path Section 32, Treadlemire Rd. to Canady Hill Rd., 4.5 miles, call leader: Gary Wilcox or Mark. Oct. 24 Long Path Section 31, Patria to Rte. 30, 5 miles, call Steve Babbitt for details. Nov 7 Charleston State Forest, Part 6, 4-5 miles on trails we haven’t done, call Mark. Nov 21-Dec 13 Southern Zone Big Game Hunting Season; be safe if you go out, wear bright orange! Dec 19 Leader’s choice, call Dan for details. Jan 9 Leader’s choice hike, call Don Allard, the leader, for details. Jan 23 Annual cabin fever snowshoe hike, followed by lunch at the Maple Inn, call Carol & Mark for details. Feb 13 Looking Glass Pond trails on snowshoes, 3-5 miles, Leader: Clarence. Hiking leaders are as followed: Carol & Mark Traver 518-295-8039 or Clarence Putman 607-538-9569, Marilyn Miles 518-768-2870, Dan Kwaitkowski 827-8377, George Spohn 518-505-7097, Steve Babbitt 518-295-8535, Don Allard 518-577-7741. The annual newsletter is in the process of mailing out. E-mails will be used when possible to save cost.  
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: Three new members voted in and two more read for next month. There were 32 in attendance at the October meeting. Five more tickets were drawn for the December raffle.  Joe Moore, 827-4482 POC - club calendar for reservations (Use of clubhouse).  The last trap shoot on Friday night @ 6:30 pm had a better turnout this week. . Trap will start up next spring. The targets for the pistol range are complete for the special league starting up on October 6th. There was a special meeting on September 22 to discuss the new pistol league. Ted Schreieck is POC.  The application for a DEC Grant of $15,000.00 addition on to the archery building 20’ x 20’ was submitted and still being considered. The club’s special gun raffle to benefit the Archery range extension for the Henry Rifle was held. John Nesel is the lucky winner. He is an active member of the SCCA and owns land in West Fulton. A special saving account has been set up for the building fund, deposited $2000 so far. Tickets are all out to sellers for the DECEMBER Raffle. If you have tickets you can’t sell please turn them back to Dick or Jeff. Other club members are looking for tickets to sell. Christmas party will be held on December 12th this year.  Pete DeBartolo is POC. Fields Of Grace will hold a live auction on December 5th.         
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West Fulton Rod & Gun Club: Meetings are held on the first Tuesday of each month @ 7PM. The next meeting is November 3rd.  The membership is down to around 60 members now. The raffle drawing was held at the September get-to-gather with close to 60 taking part. 1st prize $200 was won by Mark Brade, 2nd prize $100 when to Kim Karsh, and 3rd prize $50 was won by Scott Elethorp. Pee Wee Papas won $73.50 in the fifty/fifty drawing. The club donated $300 toward the time clock cost used for the Tim Murphy 10K Runs. The club did help with the Tim Murphy Run on 10/10/15. The Nature Trail located behind the Middleburgh Elementary School is on the club’s agenda for repair.  The Club’s motto is “Put Back More Than You Take“. This motto continues because of the strong membership & support of local businesses. 
SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/ Anyone with information for the SCCA newsletter can send it to my e-mail address. mzeh4@nycap.rr.com The next SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) meeting will be held on October 22nd @ 7:00 PM to be held at the Curtis Mott building, SUNY Cobleskill.  [image: image1][image: image2][image: image3]
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